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AFGE Council 222

From: AFGE Council 222
Sent: Tuesday, May 23, 2023 8:29 AM
To: HUD-AFGE-BUE-L@HUDLIST.HUD.GOV
Subject: Funds Still Available for Bollinger Foundation Grants, Applications Due by Thursday, 

June 1

 
National Council of HUD Locals – Council 222 

AMERICAN FEDERATION OF GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES AFFILIATED WITH AFL-CIO, 
WE ARE COMPRISED OF HUD LOCALS THROUGH THE U.S. 

https://www.afgecouncil222.com 
 

May 23, 2023 
 

There’s Still Time and Funds are Still Available: 
Bollinger Foundation Grant Applications Due by Thursday, June 1, 2023 

 

 
AFGE Council 222 reminds employees that it’s not too late to apply for Bollinger Foundation grants.  

The Foundation provides grants for education, counseling, and other needs to children of any age where the 
child: (1) lost a parent or legal guardian; (2) has or had at least one parent or legal guardian who 
works/worked in the housing, community development, or economic development field: and (3) 
demonstrates financial need in a written explanation.  

This year’s grant applications must be submitted by Thursday June 1, 2023. Download the application 
from https://tinyurl.com/bollingerapplication. 

Once completed, email the application to contact@bollingerfoundation.org or mail it to  
  

The Bollinger Foundation 
c/o IEDC 
1275 K St. NW / Suite 300 
Washington, DC 20005 

  
For any questions, please email contact@bollingerfoundation.org or call 202-223-7800. 
  
For more information about the Bollinger Foundation generally, please go to 
https://www.bollingerfoundation.org/. 
  
 
Solidarity, 
 
Sal Viola 
President, 
American Federation of Government Employees 
HUD Council of Locals 
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View previous e:alerts on our website: https://www.afgecouncil222.com 

 

 
Do Not Reply to this email as the mailbox is not monitored. 

If you have specific questions concerning this e:alert, contact your Local President. Don’t know who your Local President is? Go to: 
http://www.afgecouncil222.com/aboutus.htm. 

To unsubscribe from future Council 222 eAlerts send email to mailto:AFGECouncil222@hud.gov with “Unsubscribe” in the subject 
line. 

 

This e:alert is for HUD AFGE bargaining unit employees 
 


